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>> Captioner-Bobbie: Hi! 
I can. 
You're welcome :). 
Great! 
Captioner standing by... 
>>  Had hi, everyone, if you want to grab 

your food and drinks and have a seat, we'll get 
started in a few minutes. 



>>  As soon as I spoke, the computer 
completely stopped working. 

There we go.  Hello, it is my pleasure to 
welcome you to the 20th anniversary -- Department 
of Developmental services -- my name is Ashley 
Woodman and I have served as the program director 
since 2014.  I pleased that so be many of 
our -- were able to join us for the celebration.  
Unique enter discipline -- coursework and 
internship experience -- represented in the 
program, our students aspire to become doctors, 
teachers, speech-language pathologists, that have 
impact on the lives of people with disabilities 
among others.  Before we dive deeper into the 
history and mission of the DDS program, I would 
like to -- 

Kumble Subbaswamy – or “Swamy” as he is known 
– became the 30th leader of the University of 
Massachusetts Amherst in 2012. 

He is a popular and well-regarded chancellor 
for his pursuit of academic excellence, promotion 
of research and outreach, and initiatives aimed 
at addressing campus climate, diversity, and 
culture. 

A physicist by training, and an elected 
Fellow of the American Physical Society, Swamy 
has spent almost his entire professional life at 
public research universities, and under his 
leadership, our campus has experienced 
unprecedented success. 

With all key metrics on the rise, the 
university has moved up in the U.S. News and 
World Report national rankings from 52 in 2010 to 
24 in the 2020 list, making UMass Amherst one of 
the fastest rising top-tier public research 
universities in the country. 

We’re so pleased Chancellor Subbaswamy is 
part of our anniversary celebration. 
(Applause!) 

>>  Thanks very much.  Good afternoon. 
Good afternoon! It’s wonderful to be here, 

celebrating the 20th anniversary of the 
Developmental Disabilities and Human Services 
Program. 



I would like offer a warm UMass Amherst 
welcome to everyone – especially our off-campus 
guests who join us today. 

In particular, I would like to welcome Jane 
Ryder, Commissioner of the Massachusetts 
Department of Developmental Services.Right there. 

[Applause] 
 
Thank you, Commissioner Ryder, for being 

here. 
From its inception, the Developmental 

Disabilities and Human Services Program has been 
a bright beacon for the university, demonstrating 
our capacity to advance the common good beyond 
the borders of our campus. 

Through a shared vision between university 
faculty and our partner, the Department of 
Developmental Services, a program was created 
that distinctly serves both our students and 
those with disabilities throughout the 
commonwealth. 

Over the course of 20 years, the program has 
evolved to reflect an expanded understanding of 
the challenges facing those with disabilities and 
an ongoing commitment to prepare our students to 
meet those needs. 

This afternoon, on behalf of the university, 
I would like to thank everyone who contributes to 
the excellence of the Developmental Disabilities 
and Human Services Program. 

I thank our off-campus partners who 
understand the university’s mission to serve the 
people of the commonwealth, and who work with our 
faculty and students to create meaningful 
experiential opportunities for learning. 

I thank our faculty, both those who realized 
a vision 20 years ago and those who continue to 
nurture the program’s excellence today. 

I thank our students, who are committed to 
developing their expertise in service to others. 

And I thank those members of the community 
and their families for the trust you put in us 
and the privilege of working with you. 

I thank everyone who brought us here today, 



and I know the beacon of light you’ve created 
will continue to shine for decades to come. 

Thank you and GO UMASS! 
(Applause!) 

>>  Thank you so much.  Next I would like to 
invite Dr. Robert Feldman to the stage.  Among 
his -- critical role in establishing a DDHS 
program here.  Dr. Feldman is senior advisor to 
the Chancellor.  He has served as Dean to both 
the College of -- education.  Please welcome 
Dr. Robert Feldman. 
(Applause!) 

>>  Thanks, Ashley.  I'm really honored to be 
here and have an opportunity to speak at this 
wonderful occasion.  When I look back at my own 
accomplishments during my career at UMass one of 
the things which I'm most proud is helping to 
initiate the developmental disabilities and human 
services program some 20 years ago.  When we 
started the program we had no idea it would still 
be going strong two decades later, but there's a 
reason for its longevity, it really filled a 
significant unmet need.  Was the program right in 
so many ways? 

Several reasons.  First of all, it provided 
academic and hands on training for undergraduates 
that ultimately led to a considerable that could 
help them in the workforce.  It provided an 
internship 20 years ago when internships were not 
as enVogue as they are now, but it was still 
very, very important and it led for many students 
moving from an internship into a career in 
developmental disabilities.  It was also an 
interdisciplinary program.  It involved a variety 
of faculty and practitioners from across campus 
and outside of the University.  There were 
immediate and tangible benefits.  Students were 
working with individuals with developmental 
disabilities, offering them support and campaign 
Xan com panship and making their lives better.  
So to sum up, the developmental disabilities and 
human services program represents not only a 
win-win situation, but a win-win win-win 
situation.  Who are the winners? 



First of all, the University of Massachusetts 
Amherst and really the UMass system.  Second, the 
Commonwealth's Department of Developmental 
services and really affect the entire 
Commonwealth.  The hundreds of undergraduates 
students who participated in the program and the 
thousands of individuals with developmental 
disabilities who have been served by participants 
in this program. 

Finally, I want to offer special thanks to 
two people who were instrumental in making this 
program a success.  Bill Zimmer and Janet gorge 
George, both of whom are here today.  Supported 
the program from its very beginning in 
extraordinary ways.  It was largely because of 
these two individuals perseverence and vision 
that the program has thrived for so long and so 
successfully.  We are going to hear from you 
both, but I want to end my remarks by saying on 
behalf of the University and on behalf of me 
personal, I want to thank you two for supporting 
this program in such a spectacular and meaningful 
way.  We are very grateful. 
(Applause!) 

>>  Next I would like to welcome Commissioner 
Jane Ryder.  Ms. Ryder serves as the commissioner 
of -- Ms. Ryder began career in deputy 
Commissioner with -- DDS priorities, including 
waiver enrollment -- and improvement of 
consistency and practice across the state.  
Please join me in welcoming Jane Ryder. 

[Applause] 
>>  Thank you, Ashley, very much.  I am 

thrilled to be here to be part of this 20 year 
celebration.  Just so folks know, one of my 
proudest accomplishments in my career is I 
received my Master's degree from UMass, a Masters 
in public affairs, which has served me well.  A 
lot has happened in the past 20 years as part of 
this partnership.  The Department of 
Developmental Services has grown in past 20 
years.  We are now the largest human service 
agency under the umbrella of the executive Office 
of Health and Human Services and state 



government.  DDS now has a budget of over 
$2,000,000,000, which is a attribute to the work 
of a lot of people in providing services to 
people with intellectual and developmental 
disabilities.  We now serve over 41,000 
individuals across the state of maz maz 
Massachusetts.  A lot has changed in the past 20 
years.  Not only are we supporting people with 
intellectual disabilities.  We are supporting 
people with autism, with acquired brain injury 
and we are supporting people that not only have 
intellectual disabilities but also mental health 
challenges.  With that increase of the people we 
support, a lot of expertise is required in order 
to serve those people so they are members of 
their community.  And that's another thing we're 
very, very proud of in the past 20 years.  People 
with disabilities are seen more in their 
communities, heard more in their communities, 
they're part of their communities.  You see 
people with disabilities throughout the school 
system.  You see people with disabilities in your 
neighborhoods.  Hopefully more and more as you're 
going out and doing your errands, you see people 
with disabilities employed throughout the 
community.  And that is a true trib audit to how 
far we've come.  In the past 20 years, there are 
a lot of things that have not changed.  One of 
the things that has not changed is we need more 
people to be involved in supporting people with 
disabilities.  And that's why this program is so 
key, that we can introduce to young students, to 
people at UMass, to people going through the 
UMass system what it means and how to support 
people with disabilities.  And we, of course, 
want people to get involved in our support system 
to be employed by our many agencies that support 
people across the Commonwealth, but I think 
whatever field students go into, whether 
psychology or public health or whatever, you're 
always going to run into people with disabilities 
and it's always going to improve ourselves as 
part of society, as part of our community, that 
we truly understand people with disabilities as 



we interact with them and make them part of our 
community.  Again, I'm thrilled to be part of the 
celebration, I want to thank UMass for being part 
of this partnership.  And I just want to join 
Robert.  I think I am the fourth Commissioner in 
the past 20 years that has been a part of this 
partnership, but the constant leadership has been 
provided by Janet George and Bill Zimmer.  So as 
Commissioner, I want to thank both Janet and Bill 
for the leadership and for what they started 20 
years ago that is stronger and continues to make 
an impact today.  Thank you all very much. 

[Applause] 
>>  Thank you.  Next we are going to hear 

from Dr. Janet George.  Dr. George has served 
as -- children services at the Department of 
Developmental Services for over 25 years.  She 
has played a central role in 
development -- autism and related 
development -- Massachusetts.  She revised 
eligibility regulations and standards, developed 
and implemented our current community based 
waiver program.  Dr. George was instrumental in 
securing the initial demonstration grants for the 
program that would become DDHS and remained a 
strong DDS support for the program ever since.  
Welcome. 

[Applause] 
>>  It's overwhelming to see all of you 

because I feel like the historian here.  We 
started this more than two decades ago and we had 
two really simple goals when we started.  One was 
could we create a more educated workforce.  And 
we turned to the University to help us do that.  
And our second goal was the one that Commissioner 
Ryder just alluded to which is could we make 
better citizens, people who would really be 
interested in people with disabilities, 
regardless of where their future took them.  I 
can say that we've managed to achieve that and 
more.  That was our kernel to begin with.  We 
started as a small grant and Dr. Harcheck is 
here, he was one of our early instructors.  When 
we tried this as a pilot, we thought can we pull 



this off.  And three or four years later we grew 
what now we are talking about today.  So it's 
remarkable from an historical perspective that we 
could take a kernel of an idea, for those of you 
interested in government, you always have to be 
willing to take a chance, and be willing to say 
this worked, it didn't work and move on.  For 
this program, we've discovered it's more than 
what we had ever anticipated.  And I'm going to 
ask Bill, who is really the historian here, when 
he comes up, to go through the phases of 
development, but as the department has grown and 
changed, the needs that we have for students to 
be well educated has changed as well as our work 
becomes near complicated and more complex, we 
need more educated workers and we need more well 
informed citizens.  So thank you very much. 

[Applause] 
>>  Thank you.  So next we'll hear from 

Dr. William Zimmer.  Dr. Zimmer was the Franklin 
Hampshire area director from 1998 to 2012.  
During much of this time Dr. Zimmer also served 
as the DDHS program director.  During his tenure, 
the.  Please welcome Dr. Zimmer. 

[Applause] 
>>  Thank you.  I'm really glad to be here.  

I came from Portland, Oregon to be here.  I 
wanted to actually make some appreciations for a 
number of people who are instrumental in making 
this program possible.  And first and foremost, 
Janet George.  Janet is the resident visionary in 
our department and has been for over 25 years.  
She's been the initiator of every meaningful 
initiative during that time, a quarter of a 
century of leadership in that way.  She had an 
initial vision for the DDHS program and without 
her and that vision, this could never have 
started. 

Secondly, I want to thank Bob Feldman.  A 
vision needs to be actualized and 
institutionalized and Bob was the person who 
shepherdd this into existence and embedded it in 
the culture.  He provided constant strategyic 
support and guidance and used his very 



considerable powers of persuasion to create the 
structure in which this program exists. 

Terry O hair who couldn't be here today was a 
regional director during most of the time I was 
involved.  She was a colleague for many years and 
my boss for the last 15 years of my career.  She 
gave me the freedom to devote an inordinate 
number of hours to working in this program and 
really developing it into what it is today.  She 
didn't have to do that.  She knew I had a day job 
and she trusted, she trusted, that I would never 
compromise on what my core job was, which is to 
support families in our area, but that this was 
important.  If it was important to me, it was 
important to Janet, she knew this was something 
to support.  She made it possible for me to 
juggle my responsibilities both in the area and 
here. 

Fourth, Tammy ray hall who is here, I'm glad.  
After Bob got this off the ground, he handed off 
responsibility to Tammy, who from her approach in 
the student advising office in psychologist, was 
able to coordinate the program with me through 
the major years when it was developing.  As 
capable as I was in navigating the intricacies of 
the DDS democracy, it was nothing compared 
to -- I was a neophyte to the culture here.  And 
during this period of greatest development, I 
needed somebody to hold my hand and steer me into 
this and make it possible for us to figure out 
how to do it in this system.  She was my constant 
support and I am very appreciative that she was 
there to do that. 

Ashley Woodman.  When you're as invested in 
something as I was for as many years as I was, 
you're always anxious about leaving.  It's not 
that you can't be replaced, but your heart is so 
invested in it if you want it to go well.  When 
we hired Ashley as our first program director in 
2014, we knew we had actually landed this.  
Ashley didn't just maintain this program.  She's 
enhanced it, she's enriched it, and she's made it 
possible to look forward to a future much more 
elaborate than we ever could have imagined.  



You're in very good hands. 
Finally, the students.  You will surely be 

hearing from Katelynn Loring, one of the two or 
three most outstanding students we've ever had in 
this program.  I taught 600 students and two of 
the best I ever had are here today, Katelynn and 
Rach Rachel -- they are both extraordinary and 
you'll hear very shortly how extraordinary 
Katelynn was.  But behind people like Katelynn, 
there were dozens and dozens of students who 
really are going to make a difference in the 
world.  If students who constantly inspired me by 
their idealism, by their intellectual savvy, by 
their deep level of engagement and willingness to 
struggle, with the human meaning of disabilities 
for individuals and their families and society. 

This program has always had two objectives.  
I'm going to talk about them in a slightly 
different way. 

The first objective, of course, was in fact 
to entice a new generation of students to 
consider making a career in the field as 
meaningful as disabilities.  Marthaness Baum has 
noted that people with disabilities are the most 
stigmatized, devalued, discriminated against 
group of people on the Earth historically.  
Martha Nussbaum doesn't say things lightly.  She 
meant that.  For students to engage with those 
things that seriously is forcing them to 
encounter something profound and important.  The 
program has obviously been successfully by virtue 
of the number of students who have come through 
this who have chosen to make careers in either 
disabilities or more broadly.  The second 
objective has been equally important.  It was an 
attempt to influence a generation of students to 
incorporate into their understanding of 
citizenship a commitment to inclusion and respect 
for all persons regardless of their difference.  
Disabilities has been a prism to reflect on the 
meaning of community and how opening our hearts 
and minds to others who are different, whether by 
disability status, ethnicity, country of origin, 
religious belief, generally enriches us as 



individuals and as a culture. 
Now I close by saying it's never been more 

important that we remind ourselves of that truth. 
(Applause!) 

>>  Thank you.  I knew you would make my 
husband cry. 

Last but not least we'll hear from Katelynn 
Loring, one of our many talented alumni.  We 
asked -- during her time at UMass Katelynn 
engaged to the max.  She took advantage of every 
opportunity presented by the program.  She 
compelled in all of the courses.  Won the 
outstanding internship award in psychology.  
Joined the study abroad course to Ireland and 
completed mentored and independent research 
projects on disability.  We're grateful Katelynn 
could take time to join us today. 

Welcome back. 
[Applause] 
>>  Good afternoon, everyone.  My name is 

Katelynn Loring and I'm honored and humbled to be 
here, selected as the DDHS student speaker.  I 
graduated from UMass Amherst this past May 
with -- letter of specialization in developmental 
disabilities and human services.  My first 
introduction to DDHS was in the fall semester of 
my sophomore year.  It was August and for some 
reason I was looking through the list of open 
psychology courses to see if there was anything 
that particularly interested me.  Psych 397D 
special topics in autism.  There was one-stop 
spot left.  Little did I know this would be the 
first step in -- that has led me to where I am.  
I remember arriving to class on the first day and 
seeing the show of hands that went up when 
professor Ashley Woodman -- 40 person class who 
did not raise their hand.  After class I went 
home and immediately Googled UMass DDHS.  I was 
drawn in by the specialized nature of the 
courses, small class sizes and the internship 
component.  Despite my strong interest in the 
program and already being enrolled in one of the 
courses I was a little surprised when I received 
my acceptance letter.  Shortly after I joined 



DDHS I discovered an opportunity to travel abroad 
while learning more about disabilities in the 
United States.  Knowing that I would be unable to 
do a traditional semester abroad.  I jumped at 
the chance -- DDHS abroad is one of the best 
experiences.  My classmates and I visited 
historic sites throughout Ireland, met with 
worldwide leaders in the field of disabilities 
and attended the international disability law 
conference in Galloway.  This experience was a 
little bit of a wake-up call for me.  I was able 
to see some of the things we should be doing 
differently in United States and Massachusetts 
for people with disabilities.  One area in 
particular that stood out to me was the 
insufficient rights for people with intellectual 
disability.  This passion was reinforced when I 
took the second required DDHS class, psych 480, 
intellectual disability, conflict and 
controversies.  Dr. Bill Zimmer encouraged 
differing opinions.  He wanted us to get 
passionate about the controversies we discussed 
and he stressed there was no right answer.  He 
cared -- people with intellectual disability.  
After this, I went on to join professor Woodman 
in her research lab.  I learned from some of the 
incredible research she's done and decided to 
create my honors thesis centered around people 
with intellectual disability.  Among the near 300 
college students that I surveyed, 66% agreed the 
discussion and support surrounding the sexuality 
of people with intellectual disability is similar 
to the support they need for themselves.  The 
results of my study give me hope for the future, 
hope that we're moving closer to a time when 
people with disabilities are treated with 
respect.  I'm grateful to DDHS for being at the 
forefront of this important movement.  I became a 
strong component of and focusing on DDHS.  I 
encouraged everyone I knew to join.  Not only did 
I try to convince my friends but also suggested 
to a group of volunteers that I led at each of 
the -- to top it off, I invited Dr. Zimmer, my 
former professor, to speak at one of the bullet 



projects seminars so this group of 150 students 
could have preview of what this program is all 
about.  I I can still remember volunteers and 
supervisors alike coming up to me after the 
seminar and telling me they wanted more.  They 
were eager to learn more about the dark and 
difficult side of disability.  Looking back I'm 
so grateful for DDHS.  This program forced me to 
consider many ethical issues surrounding people 
with disabilities that otherwise never would have 
crossed my mind.  I truly believe that DDHS had a 
strong impact on my decision.  I currently attend 
Tufts University.  Every day in my program, I use 
the skills that I gained for my DDHS courses and 
internship.  To say that DDHS has had an impact 
on how I think and who I am today would be a 
gross understatement.  Thank you. 

[Applause] 
>>  Thank you so much Katelynn.  Thank you, 

everyone for your time and attention this 
afternoon.  If you have parked in the campus 
garages and need a ticket -- she's designated 
to -- if you're interested, some of us are going 
to walk over to the University club for a drink 
after this.  Now that that's out of the way.  I 
don't want to keep you too much longer.  Before 
we close, I wanted to share with you some of the 
ways to expand and improve the program in the 
future.  First we will offer a new core course in 
disabilities and -- psychology curriculum.  
Scheduled to launch for incoming freshmen in fall 
2021.  This will expand the reach of DDHS to 
significantly more students.  Second, additional 
specialized courses for students -- as well as 
pursue independent research projects focused on 
issues affecting this population.  Third, I plan 
to expand DDHS from a letter of specializing to a 
certificate program.  This will demand a greater 
time commitment from students but will also 
increase their access to a wider range of 
disability related courses on campus.  Finally, I 
hope to expand the scholarships available to 
students with unpaid internships in this field.  
We created a new award to honor a DDHS 



student -- unpaid internship.  We have named it 
the William Zimmer outstanding internship in 
intellectual disability award. 

[Applause] 
>>  Thank you.  In recognition of Bill 

Zimmer's many years of service to this program 
and his insistence that all students, regardless 
of career goals should at some point work with 
adults.  The inaugural recipient of the Bill, 
which is what my husband has decided we should 
call it, is Sophia Davis.  She couldn't be here 
today because she was offered a full-time 
position.  The national Institute for people with 
disabilities center for special therapy in 
Brooklyn, New York.  Thank you, Bill, and thank 
you everyone from UMass, DDS and the local 
community agencies who have made DDHS such a 
successfully program over the past 20 years.  I 
can't wait to see what we have in store for the 
next two decades.  Thank you very much. 

[Applause] 


